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5/18/2021 
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Brian Running 

City Administrator Approval: 
Kevin Lahner, City Administrator   Click here to enter 
text. 

Finance Department Review: 
Bridget M. Souffrant, Finance Director    

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney  BER   

Subject:  
Proposed amendment of WMC 9.11 and 9.115 to allow delivery of carry-out mixed drinks to customers in cars. 

 
Details:  
Please see the accompanying memo and draft ordinance.  

 
Options & Alternatives: 
If this proposal is not passed, delivery by bar employees of take-out orders of mixed drinks to customers in their cars 
will not be permitted. Customers will then have to go into the bar to buy and carry out their mixed drinks. There is no 
option for the proposed amendment to §9.11(18) – this change has to be made to comply with state law. 

 
Financial Remarks: 
There is no financial impact to the City. This is a private economic-development proposal. 
 
 

 
Executive Recommendation: 
City Attorney’s Office does not oppose the proposed amendment to §9.115, and recommends approval of the 
amendment to §9.11(18). 

 
 


